Date: 575/10

Received by the CON Section

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Dept. of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

07 MAY 2010 1 1 3 13

Dear Mr. Smith:

I am writing to support the request by Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to acquire a fixed MRI scanner in Wake County. MRI scanners are an effective tool for the medical diagnosis of my patients. MRI scanning is often the most superior imaging modality for an increasing number of disease states I see each day.

Wake Radiology proposes to obtain a short bore, high-field strength MRI unit to be located in their diagnostic imaging center in Garner. This will lead to improved and timelier access to diagnostic imaging for my patients. The majority of diagnostic imaging patients are outpatients, thus, Wake Radiology's proposal to install a free-standing fixed scanner is the most effective alternative, and will be of great benefit in our community. The Garner facility offers convenient access for patients, with a short walk from parking to the reception area.

The 2010 SMFP states that a CON applicant applying to develop or offer a new institutional health service shall demonstrate how the project will promote safety and quality in the delivery of health care services, while promoting equitable access and maximizing healthcare value for resources expended. Wake Radiology's radiologists and staff have a long history of providing high-quality healthcare services which are readily accessible to medically underserved residents. Wake Radiology's proposal is cost effective, and will offer residents of Garner and southeast Wake County local access to fixed MRI services, eliminating the need to drive to Raleigh or Cary to obtain an MRI scan. Wake Radiology's proposed MRI scanner will provide care for all residents of Wake County, including charity care, self-pay, Medicaid, Medicare, and other payors.

If Wake Radiology is awarded the Certificate of Need, I anticipate that I will refer approximately <u>torus</u> patients to the proposed fixed MRI scanner during the first year of the project. I project that this estimate will gradually increase thereafter. These estimates are based on my historical experience referring patients for MRI services.

I thank you for your attention to this matter and hope that you look favorably upon Wake Radiology's CON application.

Sincerely,

Kevin Lee, MD

Capital Nephrology Associates 3031 New Bern Ave #302 Raleigh, NC 27610

Received by the CON Section

Date: 04/30/10

10 MAY 2010 11: 13

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Dept. of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Dear Mr. Smith:

I am writing to support the request by Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to acquire a fixed MRI scanner in Wake County. MRI scanners are an effective tool for the medical diagnosis of my patients. MRI scanning is often the most superior imaging modality for an increasing number of disease states I see each day.

Wake Radiology proposes to obtain a short bore, high-field strength MRI unit to be located in their diagnostic imaging center in Garner. This will lead to improved and timelier access to diagnostic imaging for my patients. The majority of diagnostic imaging patients are outpatients, thus, Wake Radiology's proposal to install a free-standing fixed scanner is the most effective alternative, and will be of great benefit in our community. The Garner facility offers convenient access for patients, with a short walk from parking to the reception area.

The 2010 SMFP states that a CON applicant applying to develop or offer a new institutional health service shall demonstrate how the project will promote safety and quality in the delivery of health care services, while promoting equitable access and maximizing healthcare value for resources expended. Wake Radiology's radiologists and staff have a long history of providing high-quality healthcare services which are readily accessible to medically underserved residents. Wake Radiology's proposal is cost effective, and will offer residents of Garner and southeast Wake County local access to fixed MRI services, eliminating the need to drive to Raleigh or Cary to obtain an MRI scan. Wake Radiology's proposed MRI scanner will provide care for all residents of Wake County, including charity care, self-pay, Medicaid, Medicare, and other payors.

If Wake Radiology is awarded the Certificate of Need, I anticipate that I will refer approximately _____ patients to the proposed fixed MRI scanner during the first year of the project. I project that this estimate will gradually increase thereafter. These estimates are based on my historical experience referring patients for MRI services.

I thank you for your attention to this matter and hope that you look favorably upon Wake Radiology's CON application.

Sincerely

Jack Inge, MD

Mid Carolina OB/GYN

4414 Lake Boone Trail #300

Raleigh, NC 27607

Date: S/(1/10)

Received by the CON Section

13 MAY 2010 1 1 \$ 53

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Dept. of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Dear Mr. Smith:

I am writing to support the request by Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to acquire a fixed MRI scanner in Wake County. MRI scanners are an effective tool for the medical diagnosis of my patients. MRI scanning is often the most superior imaging modality for an increasing number of disease states I see each day.

Wake Radiology proposes to obtain a short bore, high-field strength MRI unit to be located in their diagnostic imaging center in Garner. This will lead to improved and timelier access to diagnostic imaging for my patients. The majority of diagnostic imaging patients are outpatients, thus, Wake Radiology's proposal to install a free-standing fixed scanner is the most effective alternative, and will be of great benefit in our community. The Garner facility offers convenient access for patients, with a short walk from parking to the reception area.

The 2010 SMFP states that a CON applicant applying to develop or offer a new institutional health service shall demonstrate how the project will promote safety and quality in the delivery of health care services, while promoting equitable access and maximizing healthcare value for resources expended. Wake Radiology's radiologists and staff have a long history of providing high-quality healthcare services which are readily accessible to medically underserved residents. Wake Radiology's proposal is cost effective, and will offer residents of Garner and southeast Wake County local access to fixed MRI services, eliminating the need to drive to Raleigh or Cary to obtain an MRI scan. Wake Radiology's proposed MRI scanner will provide care for all residents of Wake County, including charity care, self-pay, Medicaid, Medicare, and other payors.

If Wake Radiology is awarded the Certificate of Need, I anticipate that I will refer approximately $\underline{\omega}$ patients to the proposed fixed MRI scanner during the first year of the project. I project that this estimate will gradually increase thereafter. These estimates are based on my historical experience referring patients for MRI services.

I thank you for your attention to this matter and hope that you look favorably upon Wake Radiology's CON application.

Sincerely,

A. Thomas Perkins, MD

Raleigh Neurology Associates, PA

1540 Sunday Dr Raleigh, NC 27607 Date: 5-7 10

Received by the

24 MAY REDD 11 : 38

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Dept. of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Dear Mr. Smith:

I am writing to support the request by Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to acquire a fixed MRI scanner in Wake County. MRI scanners are an effective tool for the medical diagnosis of my patients. MRI scanning is often the most superior imaging modality for an increasing number of disease states I see each day.

Wake Radiology proposes to obtain a short bore, high-field strength MRI unit to be located in their diagnostic imaging center in Garner. This will lead to improved and timelier access to diagnostic imaging for my patients. The majority of diagnostic imaging patients are outpatients, thus, Wake Radiology's proposal to install a free-standing fixed scanner is the most effective alternative, and will be of great benefit in our community. The Garner facility offers convenient access for patients, with a short walk from parking to the reception area.

The 2010 SMFP states that a CON applicant applying to develop or offer a new institutional health service shall demonstrate how the project will promote safety and quality in the delivery of health care services, while promoting equitable access and maximizing healthcare value for resources expended. Wake Radiology's radiologists and staff have a long history of providing high-quality healthcare services which are readily accessible to medically underserved residents. Wake Radiology's proposal is cost effective, and will offer residents of Garner and southeast Wake County local access to fixed MRI services, eliminating the need to drive to Raleigh or Cary to obtain an MRI scan. Wake Radiology's proposed MRI scanner will provide care for all residents of Wake County, including charity care, self-pay, Medicaid, Medicare, and other payors.

If Wake Radiology is awarded the Certificate of Need, I anticipate that I will refer approximately &-10 patients to the proposed fixed MRI scanner during the first year of the project. I project that this estimate will gradually increase thereafter. These estimates are based on my historical experience referring patients for MRI services.

I thank you for your attention to this matter and hope that you look favorably upon Wake Radiology's CON application.

Sincerely,

Christopher J. Schwartz, MD Wake Endoscopy/Center 2601 Lake Dr #201 Raleigh, NC 27607



Town of Garner

Post Office Box 446 • Garner, North Carolina 27529
Phone 919-772-4688 • FAX 919-662-8874

received by the CON Section

22 APR 2010 11 : 14

Ronnie S. Williams MAYOR

April 20, 2010

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27499-2704

Dear Mr. Smith:

We are writing to support the effort of Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to seek approval for acquisition of a fixed MRI scanner in Garner, pursuant to the need determination in the 2010 State Medical Facilities Plan for one additional fixed MRI scanner in Wake County.

Wake County is generously blessed with capable medical facilities and clinicians. However, residents of Garner and southeast Wake County do not have adequate local access to medical services, including diagnostic imaging. Knowing that traffic and travel distances through Wake County can be stressful, we can state with confidence that a fixed MRI scanner is needed in Garner. Travel to Raleigh or Cary is a burden for patients, families, and friends to endure. Garner is particularly well suited as a location for a new fixed scanner. We have a large and growing elderly population, we have very limited local access to healthcare services, and roads are narrow and congested.

Please accept my full support for Wake Radiology to acquire a fixed MRI scanner for their diagnostic imaging center in Garner.

Sincerely,

Ronnie S. Williams

Lonne D. Williams

Mayor

A contract with a second contract of the contract of th



Town of Garner

Post Office Box 446 • Garner, North Carolina 27529 Phone 919-772-4688 • FAX 919-662-8874 22 APR 2010 11 : 14

April 20, 2010

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27499-2704

Dear Mr. Smith:

We are writing to support the effort of Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to seek approval for acquisition of a fixed MRI scanner in Garner, pursuant to the need determination in the 2010 State Medical Facilities Plan for one additional fixed MRI scanner in Wake County.

Wake County is generously blessed with capable medical facilities and clinicians. However, residents of Garner and southeast Wake County do not have adequate local access to medical services, including diagnostic imaging. Knowing that traffic and travel distances through Wake County can be stressful, we can state with confidence that a fixed MRI scanner is needed in Garner. Travel to Raleigh or Cary is a burden for patients, families, and friends to endure. Garner is particularly well suited as a location for a new fixed scanner. We have a large and growing elderly population, we have very limited local access to healthcare services, and roads are narrow and congested.

Please accept my full support for Wake Radiology to acquire a fixed MRI scanner for their diagnostic imaging center in Garner.

Sincerely,

Hardin Watkins Town Manager

tardin Wattern's

Received by the CON Section

Date: 4 19 2010

21 APR 2010 1.1 : _3

Mr. Craig Smith Chief, Certificate of Need Section N.C. Dept. of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Dear Mr. Smith:

I am writing to support the request by Wake Radiology Services, LLC and Wake Radiology Diagnostic Imaging, Inc. to acquire a fixed MRI scanner in Wake County. MRI scanners are an effective tool for the medical diagnosis of my patients. MRI scanning is often the most superior imaging modality for an increasing number of disease states I see each day.

Wake Radiology proposes to obtain a short bore, high-field strength MRI unit to be located in their diagnostic imaging center in Garner. This will lead to improved and timelier access to diagnostic imaging for my patients. The majority of diagnostic imaging patients are outpatients, thus, Wake Radiology's proposal to install a free-standing fixed scanner is the most effective alternative, and will be of great benefit in our community. The Garner facility offers convenient access for patients, with a short walk from parking to the reception area.

The 2010 SMFP states that a CON applicant applying to develop or offer a new institutional health service shall demonstrate how the project will promote safety and quality in the delivery of health care services, while promoting equitable access and maximizing healthcare value for resources expended. Wake Radiology's radiologists and staff have a long history of providing high-quality healthcare services which are readily accessible to medically underserved residents. Wake Radiology's proposal is cost effective, and will offer residents of Garner and southeast Wake County local access to fixed MRI services, eliminating the need to drive to Raleigh or Cary to obtain an MRI scan. Wake Radiology's proposed MRI scanner will provide care for all residents of Wake County, including charity care, self-pay, Medicaid, Medicare, and other payors.

If Wake Radiology is awarded the Certificate of Need, I anticipate that I will refer approximately <u>40-50</u> patients to the proposed fixed MRI scanner during the first year of the project. I project that this estimate will gradually increase thereafter. These estimates are based on my historical experience referring patients for MRI services.

I thank you for your attention to this matter and hope that you look favorably upon Wake Radiology's CON application.

Sincerely,

Inam Rashid, MD

Wake Specialty Physicians Falls Pointe Medical Group

10010 Falls of Neuse Road, Suite 103

In am Raxhid ms

Raleigh, NC